October 9, 2000

Meenakshi Dutta (P-SAT)
Hey PAC members,

Here are the minutes from Monday's meeting (tell me again why I'm the one writing these??).  Anyway, we discussed:

**UPDATING E-MAIL LIST**

Officers from newly-added groups need to be added to the e-list.  Either Adam or Cliff will take care of this.

**POLICY ON NEW GROUPS IN PAC**

Some new groups (Raks Odalisque and P-SAT) have recently asked to join PAC.  There are also a few groups out there (Naacho, Sympoh, maybe others) who aren't yet members.  We discussed potential problems with having too many members, but we really couldn't find any.  So, the policy on new membership will be: PAC is open to any new groups that wish to join.  Also PAC will extend an invitation to any new groups that list themselves as performing arts, and then leave it up to the group to pursue PAC membership, if they want to.

In addition, someone will need to write to Naacho and Sympoh and invite them to join.

**SPACE ISSUES**

Several concerns came up here.

1) Scheduling at Dillon - Expressions got booted out of their reserved spot in the dance studio because of the Roots concert, without a whole lot of warning.  Aime thinks this is a one-time confusion, and no irate e-mails are necessary, beyond just letting them know it happened.

2) Frist - Reservations at Frist are a mess, mostly because no one was clear on who's in charge of them.  Performing arts are supposed to have priority for the theater, but in the chaos, that didn't happen this semester.  It will get better.  ( For future: performance groups will be able to submit requests in May for the coming year, hopefully ensuring their priority in the theater.  Also, there is a plan for an online system for reservations of all rooms on campus, including Frist, which should help streamline the reservation process.  Aime's going to find out about that and let us know.

3) Berlind Theater - Adam is going to write a letter (I guess he just did) restating how vital we think the new theater is for arts on campus, and our concern about the budget cuts that are threatening the project.  There will be a report out soon on the status of the project and a meeting, which we should make a good showing at.

**PAC PEFORMANCE CALENDAR**

Performance groups, if you haven't already, should send their schedules to Cliff (csofield@) to put up on the PAC performance calendar.

**REPORT TO V.P. AND NEW PRES**

Aime is involved in a report the USGSLI is making to the vice president and incoming president of the university.  If people have concerns or specific proposals they would like included in the report, please get them to her by THURSDAY.  The report will deal with: accounts, funding, reimbursments, storage concerns, etc.  We want to bring up the possibility of a separate fund for performing arts (aside from projects board, etc.), and possibly a communal credit card for putting big expenses on (instead of waiting eons for reimbursments).  Aime, let us know if you need more specifics.

**ARTS OPEN HOUSE**

There was an arts open house held on campus last Saturday for talented high school students.  We think this is cool. :)  Someone (I'm guessing Adam again?) is going to write to Dean Malkiel (cc Janet Dickerson, Sandy Silverman, and the Admissions Office) letting them know we really like this idea and would like to get students and student arts groups more involved in the workshops part of the fair (as "TAs" maybe).

And that's all the minutes.  Sorry it's so long...  E-mail me with anything you want to talk about next week (since apparently I'm running things... :).  Next meeting: MONDAY, OCT. 23RD, 6:30PM.

Alright, see you later, all.

peace,

meenakshi

(mrdutta@)

